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PRESIDENT FORD Al" NEWS CONFERENCE 
He said he made no secret 'deal' 

Ford Defends His 
Pardon of Nixon 

Washington 

Rresidept Ford declared last night he is ahsolute-
ly conv4ced he„Inade the' right deeision in pardoning ,  
what 4,41eda "shamed and disgrace_ d" Richard -3/I. 
Nixon.:1'14V, there was 'ilo deal and no "secret rea- 

son" fol.,,t4lowlon. 	- 
From .Page 1 ._ ...  

Mr:.  Foret:9011,tat„ithe 
former' President's . accept-

, ance of the pardon can 
construed as an admission 
of Watergate guilt. 

"I must say that the deci-
sion has created morean-
tagonism than I antici 
ed," Mr. Ford acknowledg

- 
ed 

 

at a White House news con-
ference. But he said it was 
right for the nation, for the 
sake of national healing and 
unity. 

" . . . As I look over the 
long haul with a trial ors.  ev-
eral trials of a former Presi-
dent, criminal trials, the 
possibility of a former Presi-
dent being in the dock so to 
speak, and the divisions that 
would haye existed . . I'm 
still convinced that despite 
the public reaction so >far 
that the decision I madawas 
the right one." 

• 
' Again and again at thetna-

tionally broadcast and tele- 

Back Page Col. I 

vised netOs cenference; the 
questioning turned to the 
pardon, and Mr. Ford de-
fended it. 

. I had no secretrea-
son," he said at the, outset. 
Nor, he said, did he havein-
side information on Mr. Nix-
on's health — although he 
acknowledged that he was 
not oblivious to reports that 
the former President was 
ailing.  

And later,Mr. Ford said 
there were no

t. 
 private deals: 

"There .was n o under-
standing, no deal between 
me and the former Presi-
dent nor 'between my, staff 
and the staff of the foriner 
President, none whatsoev-
er." 

Instead, Mr. Ford id, 
there was his concern = at 
Mr. Nixon would be indicted 
for obstructing justice and 
possibly ten other ...Counts, 
that the proceedings would 
drag out for well over a  

year, and that they would 
worsen the national wounds 
of Watergate. 

"It seemed to me that as 
long as this divisiveness con= 
tinned, this turmoil existed, 
caused by the charges and 
countercharges, the respon-
sible people in the govern-
ment could not give their to-
tal attention to the problems 
that we had to solve," the 
President said. 

Mr. Ford. who as vice 
president said he did not be-
lieve Mr. Nixon had commit-
ted an impeachable offense, 
acknowledged that the unan-
imous,  finding of the House 
Judiciary Rommittee "i s 
very persuasive evidence" 
that he had. 

"Was the acceptance of 
the pardon by the President 
an admission of guilt?" Mr. 
Ford said. "The acceptance 
of a pardon, I think, can be 
construed by many, if not 

guilt." 
an admission 'of 

On other points raised at 
the news conference: 

• Mr. Ford said that tape 
recordings and documents of 
the Nixon years are still at 
the White House, and will be 
available for use as evi-
dence in Watergate trials. 
While they are deemed to 
belong to Mr. Nixon, Mr. 
Ford said they will be avail-
able under subpoena for any 
criminal proceeding. H e 
said his staff is working with 
aides to Watergate special 
prosecutor Leon Jaworski to 
alleviate any concern in Ja-
worski's office about the 
fapes' availability as evi-
dence. 

• The PreSident declared 
that "the United States is 
not going to have a depres-
sion." He said the over-all 
U.S. economy is strong, and 
employment is high, despite 
the problem of inflation. 

• Mr: 'Ford said the Unit-
ed. State§ was not involved 
in the actual military coup 
of the government of Salva-
dor Allende as president of 
Chile, despite recent disclo-
sure that the.. CIA financed 
covert oti*tions ag there 
against the Allende govern-
ment. The President said 
U.S. efforts in that instance 
were to help preserve news 
media and political parties 
opposed . t o Allende Mr. 
Ford wouldn't debate the 
constitutional issues i n-
volved,..Saying it is "a recog-
nized faCt that such actions 
are undertaken" by nations 
and that Communist coun- 

tries "spend vastly more 
eY than we do for such 
eses. 
Mr. Ford said "a very 

major decision" will b e 
made within a few days' on 
U.S. efforts to help other lria-
tons meet massive food 
shortages. He said he hdpes 
the United States will be 
able to increase its contibu-
tion to other nations suffer-
ing because of drought or 
other problems. 

• -The President said he 
is about to issue an execu-
tive.4order to make "even 
morerestrictive" the rules 
that ..govern access to in-
come4tax returns and their 
availability to the White 
House. 

Mr. Ford's news confer- • 
ence came at the end of a 
day in which he announced 
his conditional clemency 
program for Vietnam4raft 
evades and deserters. 

In response to a question 
about :;conditional clemency 
on the, one hand and the full 
and complete pardon .grant-
ed Mr. Nixon on thenther, 
Mr. Ford said: 

"In one case you have a 
President who was foed to 
resign, because of circum-
stances involving his admin-
istration, and he has been 
shamed and disgraced by 
that resignation. In the case 
of draft dodgers and milita-
ry deserters, we are trying 
to heal the wounds by the 
action that I took. . ..." 

Mr. Ford was asked about 
his testimony at vice,presi-
dential confirmation hear- 
ings nearly a year 	that 
the American peopl would 
not stand for the pardoning 
of a President by his ap-
pointed successor. 

He relilied that had been a 
hypotheical question, and 
the situation he laced in the 
Nixon case was reality, not 
hypothesis. 

Furthermore, M r. Ford 
said, he had never testified 
flatly that he wouldn't par-
don -Mr. Nixon, only that 
'under the way the question 
was phrased the American 
people would object." 
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